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FINAL –04/11/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For March 14, 2013 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:01 p.m.  President Daniel Castillo presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Daniel Castillo, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.     

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were recited.  The Mission Statement was read by President Castillo.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
       STMS principal Rosa Lovelace and art teacher Karen Meister presented for board recognition the students whose winning art work is part of the Gambling Awareness calendar and the District Attorneys 3rd Judicial color calendar.  

       GHS principal Lucia Servin and assistant principal David Martinez recognized Ms. Sharin Anderson, who received the NM Excellence Award in culinary arts.  She will travel to Chicago for an additional recognition.   Business Education teacher Isabel Quinones presented for recognition Business Professionals and DECCA student Hector Rojas.  Hector will now compete at the national level.  Assistant Principal Lorraine Soriano presented for recognition Mike Harper, Boys 5A Basketball Coach of the Year and Ms. Evelyn Reyes, Girls 5A Basketball Coach of the Year. 
       CHS Assistant Principal Sofia Payen and Business Education teacher Sara Duran-Campbell introduced for recognition Leo Moreno and Jesus Cortez.  This is the first time they participated in competition in the Business Professionals of America.  Leo and Jesus will travel to Florida for National Competition. 

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Castillo congratulated all of the teachers on their individual awards and recognitions.  He congratulated all of the students and wished them good luck at their national competitions.  Mr. Castillo thanked the board for entrusting in him the office of president and was looking forward to doing a good job for everyone.  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Viramontes said she attended the STOP meeting at Santa Teresa Middle School where different community leaders attend.  She said that one of the churches in Sunland Park is providing tutoring for the students. The District Attorney’s office is working on improving truancy and will have a meeting in April.  She is looking forward to attending this meeting.  She congratulated the teachers, coaches and students for a great job.  She said that there would be two parent involvement training meetings, one in Chaparral at the community center on March 19th and another one at the GAC on March 20th.
Secretary Irigoyen thanked the board for entrusting her with the office of secretary and hopes to continue doing a good job.  She thanked everyone that was involved in allowing access to the parent portal.  She said she would highly recommend to all parents to get access to the parent portal.  
      Ms. Saenz wished everyone luck on their testing.  She said she visits North Valley and the Northern On-Track Pre-k and she appreciates the installation of the door bells.  She reminded everyone that behind every successful student is a successful teacher.  She anticipates the parent portal becoming accessible in the northern part of the district.   She congratulated and thanked the teachers and the students for their successes.
      Mr. Ford said that the Board works and collaborates together for the success of the district.  He said that having high expectations for the students creates successful students.  

	  Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – None 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the minutes for the February 28, 2013 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.    

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum: None 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:   

	Desert View Ed. Spec. 
	A. Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the Desert View Ed. Specs.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Request for Uniformly Dressed – Mesquite Elementary
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Request for Uniformly Dressed by Mesquite Elementary.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Monthly Report For The Month Ended January 31, 2013 
	A. Steve Suggs, Deputy Superintendent and CFO, gave the Board an overview of the Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ending January 31, 2013.

	2013-2014 Traditional School Year Calendar
	B. Superintendent Yturralde said that a committee of fourteen district employees met to discuss the calendar for the 2013-2014 school calendar.  Mrs. Casillas and Mrs. Yturralde presented information on what the committee considered while working on the calendar.  When the decision was made by the Board for the district to go to one calendar, Traditional, the committee worked on the calendar that would best benefit the district. 

	Math Textbook Adoption
	C. Manuel Leyva, Instructional Materials Coordinator presented to the Board information on the Math Textbook Adoption.  The materials were evaluated by a committee of teachers from all levels and were on display in the board room.   Mr. Leyva presented results and recommendations from the committee.   

	PSCOC Pre-Application
	D. Ralph Gallegos, Executive Director presented information on the PSCOC pre-application that will be submitted to PSFA by March 22, 2013. Mr. Gallegos explained the three requests on the application.  He will bring the full application for approval and signatures to a board meeting to submit by the May 6, 2013 deadline.

	Warehouse at PPD
	E. Mr. Gallegos and Tony Saenz from Alley Associates went over the plans for the Warehouse which will house the Food Warehouse and a regular Warehouse. They had a 60% review of the plans and are scheduled to have a 99% review on April 22nd.  Mr. Gallegos explained the time line for this project with a proposed bid opening scheduled on May 21st and then for possible board approval at the May 23rd board meeting.  

	District Technology Plan 
	F. Mrs. Yturralde and Technology Director Calixto Arzaga worked collaboratively on the three year District Technology Plan.  When applying for technology funds through any Federal Grant program, NM Technology Act funds, or E-rate the District is required to have developed a comprehensive three-year plan which outlines how the District/Charter intends to utilize and integrate educational technology.  The plan must be approved by the Public Education Department of the State of New Mexico.

	
	10.  Closed Session:

       Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into Personnel Session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 for Superintendent's and Associate Superintendent’s report on recent personnel actions and issues such as:  employees on administrative leave with pay, employee grievances, and employee issues.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:56 p.m.

	Reconvene


	11.  Mr. Ford made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:45 p.m.  

	Adjourn 
	12.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:46 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
Gloria Irigoyen, School Board Secretary
        Daniel Castillo, School Board President
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